
 
March 13, 2020 
 
 
Good afternoon, 
  
As we continue to monitor the situation regarding COVID-19, Trinity is prepared for e-learning 
should the decision be made not to return after spring break.  Our teachers have been working 
diligently to ensure grade appropriate instruction will continue via email, Canvas and other 
electronic means. Teachers in grades K3-2 will communicate with parents via email regarding 
schoolwork.  In grades 3-12, individual teachers will use Canvas to communicate and post 
assignments. 
  
We are prepared to transition from traditional classroom learning to e-learning and vice versa 
with ease.  Since this situation is very fluid, the administration will be continuously monitoring 
events affecting school and extra-curricular activities, including athletics. We will send an 
update no later than Tuesday, March 17th. Be sure to check your email and the school website. 
Our preference is to maintain a traditional classroom environment as long as the safety and 
health of our students and faculty/staff is not compromised. 
  
As stressful and challenging as these times are, we take comfort in knowing that “God has not 
given us a spirit of fear but of power and of love and of a sound mind.” 2 Timothy 1:7.  We will 
make our way through these challenges together, taking matters one day and one step at a 
time. 
  
Have a wonderful and safe Spring Break. 
  
Merle Henkel 
 


